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Agenda # 5   
Commission Meeting Date:  December 20, 2016 

CITY OF GREAT FALLS  
COMMISSION AGENDA REPORT 

 
 
Item:  Appointment, Audit Committee 
 
From:  City Manager’s Office 
 
Initiated By:  City Commission  
 
Presented By:  City Commission 
 
Action Requested: Appoint one new member to the Audit Committee to fill a private citizen 

member position through June 30, 2019.  
 
 
Suggested Motion: 
 
1.   Commissioner moves: 
 
 “I move that the City Commission appoint ______________ to the Audit Committee to 

fill a private citizen position through June 30, 2019” 
 
2.  Mayor calls for a second to the motion, Commission discussion, public comment, and calls 
for the vote. 
 
 
Staff Recommendation:  It is recommended that the City Commission appoint one new member 
to the Audit Committee to fill a private citizen member position.  
 
Staff is recommending that the Audit Committee set term appointments similar to the other City 
Boards and Commissions and set the terms to run concurrent with fiscal years beginning July 1 
through June 30.  This position would be a partial term from December 20, 2016 through June 
30, 2019.  
 
Background: During the May 17, 2016 City Commission meeting the City Commission 
approved to increase the number of members on the committee to include an additional private 
citizen.  Advertising for this new position began in May 2016 through the local media and on the 
City of Great Falls website.  One application was received.   
 
Purpose 
The Audit Committee was established by the City Commission in October of 1992 and consists 
of five members to include the Mayor, a Commissioner, the City Manager, the Fiscal Services 
Director and a private citizen. 
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The Audit Committee provides assurance that the financial disclosures made by management 
reasonably portray the City’s financial condition, results of operations and plans and long-term 
commitments.  The Committee oversees the external audit coverage, reviews accounting policies 
and reviews financial statements.  
 
Evaluation and Selection Process 
Advertising was done through the local media and posted on the City of Great Falls website. 
Members of the Audit Committee should collectedly possess technical expertise in accounting, 
auditing, and financial reporting to fulfill its duties. One application was received.   
 
During the Audit Committee meeting on November 30, 2016, Committee members unanimously 
recommended appointing Ms. Kropp to the Audit Committee for the remainder of a three year 
term. 
 
Continuing members of this board are: 
 Mayor Kelly 
 Commissioner Houck 
 City Manager Doyon 
 Fiscal Services Director Kinzler 
 Private Citizen Jeremy Trebas 
 
Citizen interested in serving on this board include: 
 MaryEllen Kropp 
  
Attachments: Application 
 
   
 






